CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Tretower Village Hall on 5 December 2019 at 1900hrs.
Present were Acting Chairman Cllr Mrs L Doggett, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs HG Sweeting, RDH Jackson, D Meyer,  Cllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs S O’Brien, FJ Morgan, J Williams, CJ Morris and MAT Harbour.
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations were received.
Minutes of the meeting held at the Cwmdu Village Hall on 7th November 2019 were confirmed and signed.
Matters Arising
Fedw Wood Revised Management Plan

The Clerk wrote to the CSEG Committee and informed them that the Council had approved the Revised Management Plan for Fedw Wood and also expressed  the Council’s appreciation of their efforts in managing Fedw Wood.
Highways / Playgrounds
There were several areas in the Council area which needed maintenance and which had been reported to the Highways Department. The Clerk checked the Council area and reported the following problems:

Tretower. There were areas in Tretower which had been flooded and the Highways Supervisor had been tasked with dealing with the flooding by Castle Cottage. The Clerk wrote to him about this and checked the area. He also reported that the sign “Unsuitable for HGVs” by Zoar Chapel could not be seen because of the overgrown hedges. 

Bwlch. The sign for Llangporse on the left past the turning for Buckland Hill was misleading as it showed that the next right turn was for Llangorse but in fact it was for Buckland Drive and many vehicles and cyclists turned into the wrong road. An amendment to the sign was needed and the Clerk informed the Highways Supervisor that he had written about this before.

The priority sign by Cefn Moel Close was obscured by hedges and the Bwlch Councillors stated that the hedges had not been cut sufficiently to see the sign and this was reported again.

A street light was not working in the road opposite the Church and near the house – Tremle. It was number – BL46. This was reported to the Highways Supervisor.
Correspondence

1. Email Vale of Grwyney Community Council 20th November 2019 with an attached letter outlining plans to plant a Million Trees in the Brecon Beacons National Park. It listed the first stage of securing consents, permissions and funding to plant 175,000 native broadleaf trees on Bryn Arw Common, near Forest Coal Pit. There was going to be a meeting in the Dragons Head, Llangenny on Wednesday 11th December 2019 at 1900hrs for interested parties.

This email had been sent to all Councillors on 1st December 2019.

N.B. The Bwlch and Cathedine WI were involved in the NFWI – Wales Natural Heritage Tree Project to Preserve, Protect and Plant Trees.
2. Email Grapevine Editor 10th November 2019 checking on Cwmdu and District Community Council’s details for the winter issue of the Grapevine. The Clerk replied with a change of Council website address. It was noticed that there weren’t many articles from our Council in the grapevine and it was stated that items from the council could be sent in to grapevine@aroundllagorselake.co.uk. The next issue will be published in March 1920.
3. Letter Mr Roger Lindsay 4th December 2019 with a cheque for the allotment rent and also asking for information about the latest proposal concerning the water supply for the allotments. The Clerk was asked to write to PCC stressing the urgency of sorting out the water supply, especially as the Cwmdu Water Undertaking was also likely to dig up the road above the allotments and it would be advisable to carry out both sets of work at the same time.
4. Email Powys Archives 29th November 2019 with an online link to the latest newsletter – https://customer.powys.gov.uk/article/1984.Archives-Newsletters.
5.  Email One Voice Wales 29th November 2019 with details of “The Welsh Index of Multiple Deprivation 2019 “ (WIMD) from the Welsh Government to all Councils. The Index was published on 27th November 2019 and comprised reports and guidance, interactive maps, area profiles and data.
For any queries contact stats.inclusion@gov.wales.
6.  Email BBNPA 2nd December 2019 Planning Register for the week 19th November 2019.

7.  Email Powys Teaching Health Board 4th December 2019 cancelling the meeting due for 10th December 2019, however a document will be produced to give an update to those who would have attended the meeting.
8. Emails BBNPA 3rd December 2019 with the agendas for the PAROW and National Park meetings on 10th December 2019.
9.  Email Cllr RDH Jackson 4th December  2019 informing the Council that the Gate Shop / Post Office in Bwlch was going to close at the end of the month. There was a lot of concern about this and it was decided to arrange for a public meeting to be held in the Village hall on Monday 16th December 2019 at 1900hrs. Posters were to be displayed in the village.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails received from 4 – 26 November 2019 for the 5th December 2019 meeting for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent.
Planning
1. Planning Application 19/17926/FUL – 23/10/2019 – “Construction of a new open fronted pole (timber) machinery and firewood shed with a monopitch roof.” At Cilfaenor, Ty Gwelt, Cwmdu. The Clerk read out the reply sent online to BBNPA on 12/11/2019 with the Council’s comments.
2. Planning Application 19/18100/FUL – 03/12/2019 – “Knock down existing single brick extension and build a double storey extension on rear of the property.”  At 5 St Michaels’s Close, Cwmdu. The Clerk is to reply online to BBNPA with the Council’s comments by 24/12/2019. 

Accounts
1. Precept for 2020 -21. A reminder email from PCC to all Councils to send in their precept requests by 31st January 2019.
2. Welsh Government letter November 2019 informed the Council that the Appropriate Sum under Section 137(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 Section 137 Expenditure Limit for 2020-21 had increased from £8.12 to £8.32 per elector.

3.  Bank Reconciliation. Cllr D Meyer ( a non signatory Councillor ) signed the Receipts and Payments balance sheet and compared it to the original bank statement dated 29th November 2019 produced by the Clerk as Responsible Financial Officer who countersigned the documents.

4.  Bank Balance - £8986.94 – Council - £3719.30  The War Memorial Restoration Fund stands at £5267.64. The final precept payment of £4000 would be paid into the Council’s account on 31st December 2019.
Playing Fields and Allotments 

Water Proposal for Allotments
Email 7th November 2019 from Mr Roger Lindsay with his reply to PCC with new proposals for the water supply for the allotments. He stated that the allotment society were very unhappy with the proposal from the Farm Estates Manager and had produced an alternative plan which he forwarded to the Council for their approval. The Clerk forwarded the email with plan to the Councillors to review before the meeting. The Council approved the revised plan for the water supply for the allotments and the Clerk sent the revised proposals to PCC  on 15th November 2019 and requested that it be dealt with urgently. The Clerk was requested to repeat the letter to PCC and once again stress the urgency of the request.
The Council received the cheque of £195 for the allotment rent on 4th December 2019 which would be banked into the Council account in Nat West, Abergavenny on 7th December 2019.
Grass cutting contract – The Clerk was to arrange to send tenders out for the grass cutting contract for the playing fields. He would ask for replies by 1st March 2020.
Survey for Town and Community Councils – Allotment Sites. Email from Welsh Government 26th November 2019 with a survey of the Council’s allotments to be completed by 13th December 2019.
Place Plans / Village Design Statement.

Place Plans and Village Design Statements were discussed at the LDP2 training session held in the Brecon Town Hall on Monday 5th August 2019 which the Clerk,  Cllrs Mrs L Doggett and Mrs S O’Brien attended. The Councillors agreed that this was a big commitment which needed action by all of the villages if the Village Statements were to go ahead and assistance would be requested from BBNPA Planning Officers. Future public meetings in each of the villages would have to be organised by local committees to prepare Village Design Statements suitable for each village. 
Meeting Closed at 2012 Hrs.
